Newsroom employees of the Bay Area News Group East Bay:
Tuesday afternoon, your bargaining committee met with representatives of the Bay Area News Group to present a new contract proposal.  

It is a contract based largely on the one approved in January of 2011 by the staff at the San Jose Mercury News, our talented colleagues to the south with whom we continue to work more and more closely as BANG consolidation continues.

We share bylines.  We share editors.  Our work appears in the same papers. It appears on the same websites.  

But we do not share parity.

The average East Bay editorial employee is paid 25% less than the minimum paid to a Mercury News reporter with six years of experience.  

We do not feel 25% less talented.  We know we are not 25% less productive. We do not deserve 25% less pay. We do not deserve 25% less respect.

Of the employees working in the BANG-EB, 90% make less than Mercury News minimum pay.

We are not deaf to the fact the business climate is still extremely challenging. We realize it will cost money to fix this disparity. But it is a disparity that needs to be addressed.

We are willing to keep reasonable business realities in mind as we work toward parity, but indeed, it is parity with our Mercury News colleagues that we are fighting for.

We, the journalists of the Bay Area News Group-East Bay, have done more with less for long enough.  We need job security and better pay to stop the near-constant loss of our most talented colleagues to other organizations and careers.  The first small step to that end is equality across all newsrooms.

We are key to the success of the Bay Area News Group, MediaNews and Digital First Media. It is time for us to be respected and compensated accordingly.

Sincerely,

Your bargaining committee,

George Kelly

Karl Mondon

Rebecca Parr

Daniel Willis

